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The Moe Folklife Project was Australia’s first regional study of Australian folklife in accordance with the 1989 UNESCO Recommendation on Safeguarding Traditional Culture and Folklore. Designed to document the living folk culture of a multicultural community and to demonstrate the way that sharing the knowledge of that community’s traditional culture can have cultural and economic benefits, the project was funded in 1994 and undertaken in 1995. The project acknowledged that only a selection of Moe’s cultural life could be studied with the available resources. Six sub-projects to document the following aspects of traditional folklife were undertaken:
· Handcrafts

· Music and Dance

· Customs, celebrations and special events

· Foodways

· Storytelling, including stories about working life

· Children’s playground games.

Two primary schools were visited and more than one hundred and sixty traditional playground games were documented between them.  
Investigators observed a number of ‘traditional’ games played in Moe schools, but they were given a ‘twist’ due to the influences of the 1990s televisual culture.  The game of Chasey, for instance, depicted in Peter Breughel’s 1560 painting Children’s Games,  was played with variations on the theme provided by the television programs ‘Gladiators’ and ‘Power Rangers’.  Activities  using commercially available ‘in vogue’ objects like stunt planes or POG cards were played alongside old standards such as ‘Mothers and Fathers’. Rude rhymes and counting out chants were recorded, as were games, like ‘elastics’ which appear to have been introduced to Australia from parts unknown (possibly south east Asia) in the 1950s. 
Due to restricted funding, the focus for this project was to collect information. There was little scope for detailed analysis of the material within the context of children’s educational and developmental issues. There can be no doubt, however, that the process of collecting and being involved in the project had a positive impact on the local community. The message that ‘Moe is indeed a talented town’ sits in stark contrast with reports of its disadvantage. Researchers concluded that there was a rich vein of talent that needed to be tapped and would become important to the cultural and economic development of the community. 
